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Next week we should have a feature in the Gazette to acknowledge our sporting achievements so far this year so please look out for us. Our netball team are going forward to compete in a further tournament on Tuesday.  We hope they play really well. 

We have enjoyed welcoming our new members of Carleton Green during their stay and play session in preparation for them starting ‘big school’ in September.

Since my arrival during the Inspection by Ofsted in 2014, all members of the Carleton Green team have worked very hard to raise standards throughout school.  I thought I would share with you our action plan where our priorities have been to raise standards in meeting the needs of our pupils in a number of ways.  We have concentrated on our teaching and learning, the behaviour in our school and our school environment.  We will send out a questionnaire to gather your views on this past year along with our action plan for September onwards, when we send our end of year pupil reports in July. 
To raise attainment:

· We have introduced and use an online tracking of pupil attainment to ensure the next steps of learning are met.  

· We are able to pick up underperformance quickly and plan ways to improve attainment.  

· Our marking policy was changed to reflect this shift and we allow all pupils time to look at how to improve their work further and practise identified areas of weakness or key skills.

· Lessons are observed through the year to ensure good to outstanding lessons are being delivered.

· All teachers have targets linked to raising standards.

· Our Learning Support Staff are working within all our classes to support the differentiated learning.

· We have looked at developing our middle leaders : 

Mrs Catterall has been promoted to become our Head of Early Years.  
Mr Boyd was successful in becoming our Head of Key Stage One.

Mr Jones has continued with success as the Head of Key Stage Two. 

Subject leadership time has been given to develop the new curriculum with the following teachers leading the    various subject areas: Miss Deane – Maths, Mr Vaughan (Mrs McGrath) – English, Mrs Walsh – Science, Mr Boyd – ICT/Website, Mrs Jones – PSHE, Mrs Lees – Art, Mrs Cassidy – Design and Technology, Mrs Claydon – Music and Modern Foreign Languages, Mr Batty – PE, Mrs Wills – LSA and Professional Development, Miss Clarkson – Gifted and Talented Pupils.
· We have bought class sets of iPads.

· We use an apple TV in our hall with projector.

· We link with other schools in the area to moderate writing and maths.
The behaviour of our pupils has always been good yet there were examples of low level behavioural issues taking place throughout school.

We have addressed this in a few ways.  

· We reflected on our practice at lunchtime and by reducing our lunchtimes by the ten minutes additional playtime the children had after eating their lunches we were able to reduce the amount of friendship issues that were taking place.  

· We also have employed our Learning Support Staff to work alongside our existing Welfare.  They can use their knowledge of the children and what has taken place in the morning to assist in better supporting the children during their recreational time. 

· Fleetwood town have joined our lunchtime staff in organising sporting activities for our older children.

· Families are invited to attend our celebration assemblies through our texting service.

· We have launched our Carleton Code where our children all strive to achieve their badges through the colours of the rainbow to reach gold.

· The Carleton Code is represented in a set of sculptures set along the path leading towards our entrance to highlight to visitors the ethos of our school.

· We have introduced House Points in school.

· We have launched our new uniform with a shirt and tie.  The ties boast the house colour to promote a sense of belonging within a team.

· We have implemented a Nurture Room called The Nest.  This is a learning space provided to enable children to be supported in accessing their learning so that they can realise their potential.
The environment in which we all learn has also been a key focus for us where we want to create a pride and respect for our school where all learners can thrive.  

· The old ICT suite was knocked down and replaced with our Branch Out Space.  This houses our library whilst also allowing groups of children to work together in an open and airy space.  We have managed to hold assemblies and band rehearsals in this space.  

· We have altered the space that once acted as the library to create two rooms.  One is for the teaching staff to use for preparing lessons and resources and the other is a space in which we can take small groups of children to work.  This additional room to our existing conference room enables us to use our assessments to identify groups of children that would benefit from smaller group work to extend their learning further. 
· Our new website has been launched.
· We also have replaced the tired toilets for the adults and visitors.

· The misted up windows have been replaced around school.

· Doors to the Foundation Stage have been replaced.

· The corridor outside Doves and Kestrels is to be redecorated with the coat hooks being relocated to create a more open and inviting space.

· We have redecorated the entrance to our school.

· Displays around school are planned together so that the children are working on one topic together to form greater unity and a strong sense of belonging.  Last term the theme was recycling. This term our theme is colour and in the Autumn term it will be concerned with new beginnings and Vivaldi’s Four Seasons.

·  We also want to take pride in the outside of our school and you may have noticed that we have begun to replace the rotten facias around the school.

· Our mosaics are to be renovated soon too.

Star of the Week[image: image1.wmf] certificates have been awarded to:
	Bella Kirkham from Yellow Ducklings.
	Lexi Nelson from Green Ducklings.

	Kia Hodgkinson from Parrots
	Kayden Briggs from Herons

	Harry Lowe from Robins
	Jayden Young from Owls

	Erin Brennan from Doves
	Megan Ellis from Kestrels

	Bailey Black from Hawks
	William Spooner from Falcons

	Connal Roe from Eagles
	Well done everyone!


Well done again to Green Ducklings for no late arrivals to school for the month of April!!

 Up and coming events:
Dates for the summer term which is by no means exhaustive so please look out for additional dates!
4th May ~ Bank Holiday Monday

7th May ~ New Induction Evening.  From 18:00 -19:00 parents of children starting in September 2015 are invited to school to meet the team.
12th May – Yellow Ducklings’ Class Assembly 15:00

19th May – Green Ducklings’ Class Assembly 15:00

22nd May ~ break up for the holidays

2nd June ~ Back to school.
Healthy Living Week.  

8th June ~ Healthy eating/healthy mind activities.

9th June ~ Sponsored fitness for Nepal. www.dcwcnepal.org  All to come wearing PE kits for the day (school tracksuits if you have one)

10th June ~ Scooter Day [image: image2.jpg]


  All children are invited to bring in their scooters for the day and come to school wearing clothes suitable for outdoor fun.
11th June ~ Sports’ Day for Juniors and Infants from 13:00.  If your child has the school tracksuit they may come to school wearing it for the day.
Fathers’ Day BBQ[image: image3.jpg]


 and Beer with game of cricket[image: image4.jpg]


.  Date to be decided.

19th June ~ Non- uniform day (Bring an item for the Summer Fair)

26th June ~ Summer Fair 15:30-19:00 [image: image5.png]


 
Week beginning 6th July ~ Year Six Camp [image: image6.jpg]


with Mrs McGrath, Mrs Harding, Mrs Crooks, Mr Boyd, Miss Howarth & Mr Jones
Week beginning 20th July ~ Leavers Events
22nd July ~ School closes at 14:30 for the summer holidays.
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